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NCAR Launches  Field Program  to Predict  Storms in 'Real  Time'

A team of thunderstorm-chasing scientists from NCAR in Boulder, Colorado, will be 
poised for action every afternoon in June and July, when thunderstorms line up 
along Colorado's Front Range o f  the Rocky Mountains.

Termed the Real-Time Analysis and Prediction of Storms (RAPS) '93 field program, 
the experiment is funded by the Federal Aviation Administration. NCAR researchers 
are hoping to improve their understanding of and ability to predict thunderstorms 
and various associated weather phenomena, including heavy rain and flooding, 
damaging hailstorm s and tornadoes.

The specific goals of the RAPS experiment are to improve short-term (half-hour) 
forecasting of thunderstorms; to predict with high specificity the location where 
storms will form and move; to measure and model in "real time" (as it happens) the 
state of the atmosphere in and near thunderstorms; to improve the detection and 
ultimately the forecasting o f  hailstorms; to improve forecasts of heavy rain and 
flooding; and to detect and forecast tornadoes.

NCAR scientists Peter Neilley and Andrew Crook will direct RAPS '93 from the 
Aviation W eather Development Laboratory (AWDL) operations center, located at 
NCAR's Foothills Laboratory in Boulder. A dozen scientists from NCAR's Research 
Applications Program will participate.

Researchers will use an extensive network of advanced weather radars scattered 
around northeastern Colorado, including NCAR's CP-2 m ultiparam eter Doppler 
weather radar, sited at Marshall; the Mile High Doppler radar, located at Brighton; 
and Colorado State University's multiparameter CHILL Doppler radar, located at 
G re e le y .

NCAR scientists will also use various other air- and ground-based data-collection 
platforms. The radars and portable weather stations involved in RAPS '93 cover an 
area along the Front Range that stretches from the Wyoming border to Colorado 
S p r in g s .

The RAPS project formally begins on June 1 and continues through July 31. Daily 
operations will be Monday through Saturday during afternoon and evening hours.

NCAR is sponsored by the National Science Foundation.
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